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Message from the Board

By Lu Bedard  –  Vice-President
Sunday, June 7th the Gardens at Lake Merritt had a 50th anniversary Jubilee Garden Celebration.  Their were many tables of various clubs that use the Garden facilities – but for Bonsai Garden had trees on exhibit and two bonsai clubs – East Bay Bonsai and Bay Area Satsuki  Aikokai group.  Dennis Hawkins and I manned the BASA table and we had one of Johnny Uchida’s most beautiful Satsukis as the only tree representing the club.

Current membership is 61 members and we hope to pick up some new members when we get all the flyers out for the upcoming show in October

Saturday, July 11, we will have a board meeting at Dagmar and Lu’s house – meeting time will be 11am, earlier than usual so mark your calendars accordingly. Members are invited to attend if they wish.

Call me if you have any questions.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Hospitality, etc.
By Sandy Barron
Hospitality:   
The annual Yamato Exhibition is well known for its wonderful bonsai displays and its hospitality room. Since most club members come and stay all day each day, we provide food (and a place to sit and relax) for ourselves and our invited friends and family. It is not open to the general public.

We ask that each club member bring a food dish each day, which will serve 12 people.  There will be a sign up sheet at all club meetings between now and October.  If you do not have the time to 
make your favorite dish you can make a cash donation to help fill in the menu. 
Refreshments: 

Thanks Emiko for the great lemon bars last month.

Lu Bedard and Al Shurtleff  will bring refreshment to the June meeting.
Club Badges:
Our club badge is $11.50. If you do not yet have a badge or are a new member you may place your order with Sandy Barron.
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Sensei Johnny Uchida
Image courtesy of Carl Osterholm




The Pacific Rim Bonsai Collection 

By Noah Hanna
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Pacific Rim Collection

Federal Way, WA


Some of you may have already heard that the Pacific Rim Bonsai Collection closed its doors to the public as of April 2, 2009. According to the press release, “The decision to close the Collection is part of a continuing response by Weyerhaeuser to the extraordinary economic uncertainty and the need to continue to reduce general and

administrative expenses”. 
The curator David De Groot adds to this on the Weyerhaeuser web site: “During our closure, it is our intent to keep the collection of bonsai intact and well maintained, with the hope that we may someday bring it back to public display. We therefore are saying ‘so long’ rather than ‘goodbye’”. 
I was lucky enough to be able to visit this collection in 2008 and have included some pictures from my visit. This collection is housed and overseen by the Weyerhaeuser company and includes outside and inside bonsai displays, previously this had been open to the public with no charge for admission. The collection includes several fine bonsai. Many bonsai are from California including Sensei Uchida and others associated with this club as well as trees from bonsai artists and collectors internationally. It’s unfortunate to think that the future of such an important collection is in doubt. 
Mr. De Groot included his email address for those interested to contact him during the closure. I encourage anyone with comments, recollections, or words of encouragement to contact him at his email address: david.degroot@weyerhaeuser.com.
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View of outdoor bonsai gallery
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Bonsai from John Naka’s collection, featured in his Bonsai Techniques books-up close and personal
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Trident Maple root over rock
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Yours truly and over 6 feet of Trident Maple previously worked on by Sensei Johnny Uchida
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Another large specimen on display
More information on the Pacific Rim Bonsai Collection can be found here:

http://www.weyerhaeuser.com/Company/Bonsai
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

At The Next Club Meeting…
On Tuesday, June 16th, Sensei Uchida will do a demonstration on pruning and shaping.

Japanese Azalea (Satsuki)

Don’t miss this club meeting event.

Place: Castro Valley Women's Club,

18330 Redwood Road, Castro Valley, CA  

Note:  All Club Meetings start at 7:00 PM.
Club Demonstration Schedule - 2009      
July 21 – Shohin bonsai (up to 8 inches) and kifu bonsai (up to 12 inches)
August 18 – Initial critique and preparation for October show- bring your show trees to study.
September 15 – More preparation for October show- continuing critique and choosing accent plants and stands (dai). Last meeting before the October show.
October 21 – Discussion of October show.

November 17 – Working on collected trees-junipers, oaks, olives, and pines.

December 15 – Repotting flowering trees, pruning and shaping deciduous trees.
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Sensei  Uchida’s  Notes
By Johnny Uchida  –  Club Sensei
If you start making Satsuki azalea I think bunjin style is a good style to try first. Some other styles are hard for azaleas compared to bunjin. I will do one at the meeting (editor’s note: see an example of the technique for a bunjin style azalea below). 
This year is a very good year for Satsuki azaleas, after almost 10 days after the show it is still blooming beautifully. People say repotting is after the flowers bloom in June, I used to do that. But Sensei Nakayama from Japan says March is much better so I try that. I think he is right, March is much better. For blooming show trees, March is best. 

The only thing to worry about is water, azalea is very sensitive. I am lucky to have EBMUD water, this is good for azaleas. If any of the members want to see an azalea book (Japanese) I have it, let me know. I will see you at the meeting.
文

 HYPERLINK "http://nihongo.j-talk.com/parser/search/kanjisearch.php?pick=3F4D" 人
Satsuki Azalea-Bunjin Style
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Figure 1- First bend in trunk
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Figure 2- Introducing more bends
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Figure 3- Apex is located off-center
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Final result

Bonsai Basic
Seasonal Tips- Summertime Bonsai Blues….
By Michael Baker
Hello everyone and welcome summer!!! 

This is the time of year your bonsai need you the most. We are subject to many issues this time of year not the least of which is the potential for triple digit temperatures. I’ll get to that later…. 

First of all let’s look at water…There is a saying that we need to water every day…what we should be saying is that we need to check our trees for their water needs every day…

I’ve gotten myself in trouble plenty of times since I started this artistic endeavor by assuming that watering was automatic…I, in fact, drowned the tree that Kimura helped me work on at our show a number of years ago….I can tell you it was a heartbreak and a learning experience…

Your trees need the attention of checking for water and as the days get warmer they may very well need water every day but do not be fooled into thinking it’s an automatic. Check the soil with your finger or use a chopstick and look for signs of saturation especially with trees in larger containers…they may be just fine and be able to go a few days in between watering. Black Pines, Junipers (especially California Junipers), Cedars, and other conifers actually do much better with a dry type environment.

Be in tune with your plants particular water needs and remember to check before you drench!!!

Now, as far as this triple digit stuff goes I do have a recommendation for all of you …

RUN FOR COVER!!!  When the mercury rises not only do we have a watering issue we need to protect our babies from the direct sun. Johnny reminds me of the year he experienced 104◦ in Hayward and how it burnt the tops of trees throughout the nursery… 

The trees that I have in Pleasanton are always exposed to high temperature in the summer…what saves them is the fact that I protect them from direct sun!!!

Again, Black Pines, Cedars, Junipers and other conifers are not as much of an issue but certainly Maples, Hornbeams, all SAIKEI, and anything in a “small” container get a location in my yard that is protected from full sun exposure.

Those particular trees also get a “misting” in the morning and evening to maintain moisture in their foliage. Another particular species you need to watch are your HINOKI cypress…. They do not do well in direct sun!! 

Besides the sun other issues in the season of the sun are weeds, pests, local wildlife and the neighborhood kids hitting foul balls into your yard and knocking over your stuff…

It’s all about attention…if you know your trees are secure, which ones are thriving and which may be struggling, how long the wire has been on each one of them….then your probably o.k. for the season ahead…if you look through your collection and find a tree that you can’t really see because the weeds are too tall you might want to consider reducing your “headcount” or getting to work on your stuff…

Summer is a great time to re arrange your display and show off your collection to your neighbors…enjoy the great weather and remember your trees are like children….they count on you to survive!!

Thanks for listening … see you at the next meeting….don’t forget to bring a tree!! 
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GSBF Calendar of Events

(For a more complete list, please refer to Golden Statements calendar of events or visit the web site at www.gsbf-bonsai.org).  Some nearby scheduled events are:

June 13-14
Oakland, California

California Suiseki Society:14th Annual Suiseki Exhibition,

Lakeside Garden Center, 666 Bellevue Ave. Hours:

10AM-5:00PM. Suiseki for sale. Free Admission and free parking. Contact Felix Rivera, (510) 527-6255 for more information or email: felixsuiseki@gmail.com
June 13-14 
San Jose, California

San Jose Betsuin Bonsai Club: 39th Annual Bonsai Exhibit at the San Jose Betsuin Buddhist Church, 640 North 5th Street. Hours: Saturday, 12PM-4PM, and Sunday 11AM-4PM. Demonstration at 1PM on both days by “Mr. California Juniper”, Harry Hirao. Plant and vendor sales both days. Free admission. Donations welcome. For more information, call Ken Azuma, 408-730-4506.

July 1-5                             
San Rafael, California
Marin Bonsai Club Show: Bonsai show at the Veteran's Memorial Auditorium, Marin County Fairgrounds. Highway 101 (exit N. San Pedro Rd.) Hours are from 11AM-10PM daily. Admission to Fair is $14 for adults, $12 for senior and children 4 to 12. For information, call Craig Thompson, 415-472-6685. 
Aug 29-30           
Santa Rosa, California
Redwood Empire Bonsai Society: 26th Annual Bonsai Show at the Santa Rosa Veterans Memorial Building, 1351 Maple Ave. Hours are Saturday, 10AM-5PM and Sunday, 10AM-4PM. Demonstration at 1:30PM, both days. Saturday features, from Japan Bonsai Master Yasuo Mitsuya. Sunday features Bonsai Master Kathy Shaner. Over 200 trees exhibited, along with a large vendor room, members’ consignment sales, raffles, door prizes, benefit drawings and ongoing club member demonstrations. For more information call Bob Shimon 707-884-4126 or email shimon@mcn.org. Web page: www.rebsbonsai.org/index.html.
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This Month …

A very Happy Birthday to: 

May
13th – Edgar Zarate

11th – Joe Soares

19 – Linda Crater

25 – Patrick Baggett
Happy Anniversary and many more years to come:

4th –Sandy & Dave Barron

18th – Robert & Jeanne Fujimoto

27 – Kathy & Patrick Baggett

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yamato Bonsai Kai – 2009 Board
	President – Jack Ellis

Vice President – Lu Bedard

Secretary – Karen Paulos

Treasurer – Dagmar Bedard

Director 2009/10 – Sandy Barron

Director 2008/09 – Dennis Hawkins

Director 2009/10 – Allen Hightower 

Director 2008/09 –  Mike Pistello
Director 2009/10 – Emiko Rosenberg
	925-455-5429

510-537-0669

510-351-1081

510-537-0669

510-657-6895

510-657-8229
510-792-2677
925-818-6116
510-537-0326


Contact Us

If you need to mail anything to the club in general, please send to: 

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

If there is anything you would like to contribute or comment on regarding the newsletter, contact the editor, Noah Hanna, at noah@invalidargument.com 
If you have moved, or changed your email address, please notify Yamato Bonsai Kai, so that we may update our contact and mailing list information.   Thank you.
Yamato Classifieds

Notice:   if you want to advertise something in this space, please compose your text and contact the Newsletter Editor. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yamato Bonsai Kai Annual Show

Committee Leaders and Contact Information

Show Chairman
  
Mike Butler
510-917-3592


mbutler639@sbcglobal.net

Vendors

Jack Ellis


Advertising

Karen Paulos
510-410-5782

Tickets-printing

Lu Bedard

Hospitality

Sandy Barron





Emiko Rosenberg

Demonstrations
 
Sensei Uchida

Setup/Takedown
Mike Butler

Yamato Plant Sale
(vacant)  

Workshops

Les Ferren




ozmatime@sbcglobal.net

Silent Auction

Karen Paulos
510-410-5782

Transportation

Richard Paulos

Front Desk          
Dagmar Bedard 510-537-0669

Show Layout

Mike Baker

Security

(vacant)
Door Prizes 

Al Hightower

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616
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